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Attendees
Brian Bailey
Duaine Pryor – Mentor
Shabtay Matalon - Cadence

John Stickley - Mentor

Jeff Evans - Mentor Graphics

Matt Kopser - Cadence
Russ Vreeland - Broadcom
Per Bojsen – Zaiq

Damian Deneault - Zaiq

Minutes
Meeting has been recorded and will appear on the web site shortly in the directory www.eda.org/itc/open/Audio/Minutes-Audio.htm
Face to face meeting

For the face to face meeting next week, we will start at 9:00am Eastern time and expect to finish by 4pm. Duaine is expecting 6 people to be present in the meeting, plus others by phone. Shabtay requested that Brian make sure all reflect people are aware of the call in. Duaine confirmed that the call in information would be the same as usual.

During that meeting, we take a pass through all of the raised issues on 2.0 Each one will be discussed for 15 minutes, followed by a 5 minute period to capture what the issues are, where there is contention and what actions we need to take. New issues can also be raised at that time. These summaries will be placed on the web site.

Meeting time

A couple of months ago, the group moved the meeting time from 9am Pacific time to 8am in order to make the call more accessible to our European members. Unfortunately, this has not increased their participation and at the same time is creating difficulties for people on the west coast having to deal with difficult traffic conditions.

Brian should send out a message to the reflector stating that if these changed times are not enough to make the international members more active, then we should switch the time back.

Issues Discussion
Shabtay asked for an answer from John about the status of the proposal. John stated that the copy of the spec is still based on pragmas. If the committee desires that everything should be language compliant then it can be changed to attributes. However, even comments are a part of the language. And have been accepted for many years in synthesis. Later in the meeting, John said he would send a text summary of the attributes approach but would not update the document until their was consensus on the approach.
Should stop calling it ‘old’ Verilog and state Verilog 2001

Per provided an email summar6y of the situation with regards to functional calls and macros. The group agreed that this was a good summary of the issues. Shabtay had not had time to read and review this email before the meeting. Shabtay also does not want the infrastructure linker to be a big part of the process and should be minimized where possible.
Russ, says that we should define the SystemVerilog environment first because this is where most effort will be needed. Shabtay agreed but does not agree that function calls should be there for other languages.

Need to make consensus statements about the issues whether we vote on them or not. We need to go back to the way that we did things for 1.1 and use the web status page to collect the arguments and resolutions.
Russ asked for an example of how the 2.0 interface would work in a pure simulation environment. Function calls with attributes. Need a feasibility study to show it is possible to implement. John and Duaine will consider the amount of work necessary to do this.
